# **Guilford ABC News**

**SPRING 2014** 

## The Secret Gardens Tour is Back!

## June 14, 2014 Will Mark the 18th Year of This Guilford ABC Benefit

After two years when local gardens were decimated by violent weather, the Secret Gardens Tour is back, and better than ever! This highly anticipated event will be held on Saturday, June 14th from 10 am until 4 pm, regardless of weather. This year's tour will include both in-town gardens

and six seashore gardens, each with waterfront views. Many of this year's gardens have never been on the tour before.

New features of the 2014 tour include a curated Secret Garden Marketplace featuring unusual gifts and garden-related treasures, choice annuals and a special Secret Garden perennial plant, as well as morning coffee and box lunches for purchase. The marketplace, free to all, will be open before, during and after the tour, from 9 am – 6 pm at St. George Hall, 33 Whitfield Street, where tickets and programs describing each garden will be distributed.

Free bus service to the seashore gardens will leave from St George's parking lot every few minutes beginning at 9:45 am, with drop off and pick up locations between gardens.

A no parking ordinance will be in effect around all seashore gardens on the tour. Bikers are welcome!

Secret Garden tickets are \$25 if purchased in advance or \$30 on the day of the event. Ticket price includes free bus transportation to and from the shoreline gardens as well as

access to all tour gardens, each staffed with knowledgeable volunteers. Tickets and box lunches are now available for purchase, both online (www.abcsecret gardens2014.com) and at these local merchants: Hole in the Wall, Break water Books, MIX, Star Fish Market and the Guilford Chamber of Commerce. Look for Secret Gardens' colorful posters and new logo all around town. This year's Secret Gardens organizers have been hard at work planning a very special tour to celebrate the return of this beloved Shoreline event, which attracts statewide visitors. Committee chairmen include Marie Berry, Helen Carlson, Connie Dickinson, Kathy MacElhiney, John Mele, Eileen O'Brien, Patty Penman, Barbara Pine, Winnie Seibert, Susanna Smith, and scores of volunteers. For more information, call 203-453-5622.



# ABC Scholar Graduations, College and Summer Plans

Congratulations 2014 GHS graduates Karolina Heleno and Gabby Vargas!

Karolina will attend Franklin and Marshall College, majoring in Creative Writing with an eye to the fashion industry. While admitting some nervousness about the college work load, Karolina is excited about being part of a new freshman class, meeting new people and getting to know some of F&M's many international students. Reflecting on four years with Guilford ABC, Karolina expressed appreciation for the program and noted that from the beginning she recognized the great opportunities that ABC could open up for her.



2014 GHS Graduates Karolina Heleno and Gabby Vargas

Gabby will attend Wesleyan University and plans to study Economics. Asked how she felt upon receiving her acceptance from Wesleyan, Gabby said, "It felt like I won the lottery!" She was both relieved and very excited abut beginning a new chapter.

As a Guilford ABC scholar, Gabby noted that the program was sometimes difficult; over four years, though, she became more comfortable with the process and with herself. In all, ABC has been a great experience that helped her prepare for college.

The ABC community wishes Karolina and Gabby the best of luck, and they will be missed by their returning housemates! (Continued on page 2)

## Graduation, College, and Summer Plans, cont.

(Continued from page 1)

Juniors Cleo Adebiyi and Kymar Stewart are completing a successful year and looking ahead to summer study, work and travel—and the start of their senior year!

Cleo has been accepted to Syracuse University's Creative Writing Summer Program. She is interested in both crea-



Rising Seniors Cleo Adebiyi and Kymar Stewart

tive writing and journalism, and Syracuse is one of her top college picks. This summer, Cleo will also take a first-ever trip to Africa to visit extended family in Nigeria.

Though Cleo's first three years with ABC have gone fast, once senior year starts, she'll be looking forward to "after January and – after 16 years – knowing what I'm going to be doing."

Kymar's summer studies will take her to Bryant College's summer Accounting program, run in partnership with accounting firm PricewaterhouseCoopers. During the remainder of the summer Kymar plans to work and finalize her college application list.

Looking ahead to senior year, Kymar is excited, nostalgic and "kind of all over the place." Her goal is earning early decision acceptance to her college of choice.

Freshmen Rebekah Calderon and Katrina Green not only survived, but excelled, in their first year with ABC!

Rebekah found that her first year in Guilford went really fast and it feels as if she just moved in. Her adjustment to GHS and the ABC House has been smooth. In addition to strong academics, ested.

GHS's large size has made it possible for Rebekah to meet a lot of new people as well as different groups of people.

This summer Rebekah plans to volunteer at a pre-school in Bridgeport, working with children, some of whom have special needs. She also looks forward to spending time with family and catching up with old friends.

Katrina's summer will begin with a reunion with family members in Florida. She is excited to see her aunt and uncle and meet cousins whom she has only seen in photos. Closer to home, she is looking at volunteer opportunities.

Of her first year with ABC, Katrina said it was an adjustment at first, but after a short time everyone came together. Her ABC housemates have been supportive and encouraged her to express herself. At GHS, Katrina has valued making friends from different groups—exploring and making connections she expects will last a long time!



Rising Sophomores Rebekah Calderon and Katrina Green

## **ABC** Host Families

The Guilford ABC Program is in need of Host Families for the 2014-2015 school year. Host families provide an additional source of emotional and social support by welcoming a scholar into their home one weekend a month during the school year. Please contact Lisa Rogers at 203-453-5699 if you are interested.

# GUILFORD ABC PROGRAM P.O. BOX 140 GUILFORD, CT 06437

# BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2013-2014

President, Michael Brown Vice-President, Barbara A. Pine Treasurer, Eileen O'Brien Secretary, Michele Call Cheryl Barbour Marie Berry Charlene Blake Sarah Blanton Laurie Bourgoin Andrea Collingwood Anne Corkle-Lindeman Cheryl Culotta Melissa Dayton Regina Demitrack Connie Dickinson Kathleen MacElhiney John Mele Nancy Meneely Marcia Myhre Patty Penman Lisa Rogers Jenny Schaffer Winnie Seibert Courtney Summa-Barbour Jennifer Wilcox

#### **HOST FAMILIES**

The Breeze Family
The Dwyer Family
The Raffa Family
The Ryan Family
The Santacora Family

#### **ABC HOUSE STAFF**

Resident Director: Lisa Brady Resident Academic Coordinator: Kishundra King Cook: Debby Quinliven

#### **ADVISORY BOARD**

Vin Adinolfi Claudia Buzzi Helen Carlson Cynthia Hirni Kaaren Janssen Marie Landry Renee McIntyre Janet Poss Barbara Solomon Brian Weady Carol Wright

www.guilfordabc.org

# Thank You to All of Our Donors

Anonymous (8) Barbara & Roger Adams Anne & George K. Aghajanian Joan Alfiero & David Eilbott Donita Anderson-Osga & James Osga Barbara & Chip Angle Dale Ann & Lee Applebaum Nancy & Stephen Arnold Nancy Aronson & Mark Herring Mary Oliver Alsop Nancy L. & Ronald J. Bailey Linda L. & Carl A. Balestracci, Jr. Cheryl Barbour Mary & Roger Barnes Judith & Charles D. Barr Elizabeth Barsa & Cyrus Miller Asa Berkowitz & Joan Ames Barbara J. & Albert B. Bishop Jane D. & Charles E. Bishop Nancy & Jonathan Bishop Charlene & Robert Blake Leonore G. & Kent B. Bloomer Katy & William M. Bloss John P. Bonner, Sr. Susan C. & Lawrence J. Bonora Jeanne M. & Victor J. Bortolot Alfred L. Bothwell Laurie D. & Rick R. Bourgoin Marvann Bracken Deirdre F. & Theodore E. Braun Shelley & Garry D. Brewer Margaret Mary Britt & Louis Ethan King Anne & Scott Brodeur Edith L. & Howard Brown Eva & Michael Brown Jacob and Frances O. Brown Family Fund Susan S. & Herbert A. Burstein

Claudia Buzzi & Pietro DeCamilli Susan Wheeler Byck Lavna & Peter H. Cain Nancy & Robert A. Cairns Georgeanne R. Campaigne Filomena & Joseph Cardinale Pamela Carley & Lawrence Zukof Helen & David Carlson Caroline T. & W. Knox Chandler Betsy Christensen Dorothy & Andrew Cochrane Eric J. Cohen Bonita Cohen Penelope & Ira Colby George Cooksey IV Anne Corkle-Lindeman & Stuart Linde-

man **Constance Cosgrove** Jean A. & Edward R. Courtney, Jr. Jennifer L. Cox & Jennifer A. Osowiecki Sharon & C. William Crain Catherine & John Crawford Joan C. & Richard J. Cuomo Charlotte G. Currier Susanne Davis Melissa Dayton Regina & Nicholas J. Demitrack Marlene DeSanto Andrea & Phillip Dickey Connie & Peter Dickinson Christine Dokko & David Stein Jacqueline & Millard B. Dorwin III Raymond L. Dudley

Lois Dudley Linda H. Duncan Ellen L. & Michael H. Ebert Eileen & Andrew Eder Audrey J. & Douglas H. Eisenlohr Janet R. & Richard Emanuel Amy & Steven Eppler-Epstein Ann D. Frda **ESB Charitable Trust** Gail C. & William W. Etter Carolee K. Evans Lana H. & Richard C. Ferguson Daniel D. Fisher Harald G. Foellmer Gail & Gerald Friedland Mary R. & Edmund Fusco Rose Bucsi & Michael Galiger Bonnie Garmisa & Tom Pinchbeck Mary Geiger & Frederick Vogt Simone B. & Brian D. Gell Joseph M. Gertner John D. Gillespie Shirley Gonzales Eleanor & Barry Green Helen W. Greene Jane & Stephen Gresham Elizabeth Gribble & Douglas Baldwin Karen E. Grimmell Mary Louise & Richard L. Gross Gwendolyn Gunn & Norman Marshall Martha P. & Frederick D. Haeseler Lee & Robert Harrison Helping Hands Foundation B. Joan & Dennis F. Hickey Bente & Walter J. Hierholzer, Jr. Cynthia Hirni & Robert A. Raines Merle R. Hornstein Yvette & Richard Howard Kathryn H. & Jeffrey V. Hutchins Paul Hyzak Susan & David Jacobson Amy & David Jaffe Kaaren Janssen Elizabeth Brown & Samuel Robert Jelley Nadine & Richard Jerbi Lyla & David Johnson

Kaaren Janssen
Elizabeth Brown & Samuel Robert
Jelley
Nadine & Richard Jerbi
Lyla & David Johnson
Leslie F. & Kevin B. Johnston
Drs. Shanta E. & Cyrus R. Kapadia
Jean R. Kelley
Barbara & Gus Kellogg
Margaret & James Kenefick
Mary Jo Kestner & Russell
Campaigne
David W. Kapane

David W. Knapp
John Knies, Jr.
Wendy E. Kravitz
L6 Foundation
Joanna Le Van & Lawrence M. Noble
Gary LaChance
Marie Landry & Peter Aronson
Glenda C & David C. Leake
Kate F. & William W. Lee
Susan G. & Robert B. Leete
Elana S. & Robert A. Levine
Elaine Lewis & Kenneth P.

MacKenzie Marjorie Lipshez-Shapiro & Harold Shapiro

David Long Myra & Stuart Low Delaney H. & W.B. Lundberg Kathleen & Gary MacElhiney Michael MacElhiney J. Thomas Macy Vincent Marchesi Jane & Joe Marshall Jamie P. & Thomas R. McCauley Amy L. & J.J. McCauley Renee & Bruce McIntyre Ruth A. & Newton C. Mead, Jr. Jeanne & John Mele Jr. Dawn & James Merrithew Patricia R & J. Edward Meyer Anita & Joseph Milano Mary Jane Minkin & Steve Pincus Richard Misenti Alice & Charles D. Mitchell Claire Morduch & Sheldon Toubman R. Stephen Mudgett Charlotte Nelson Susan L. Nichols North Guilford Congregational Church Barbara & Joseph Nugent Estelle B. & Paul B. Nussbaum Eileen & Kevin O'Brien Gail Ann F. & Eugene C. O'Leary Sally & Robert O'Such Christine P. & John F. Offredi Maria & Roy Ogren Anna Oliver & Stephan M. Klein Robert B. Oppel Sarah C. & Allen L. Oshana Laura Page & Richard Beatty Gail & Michael Pappas Elizabeth R. Pasieka Inge-Lise Pauzano Patty & Dave Penman Irene & Harry Penner Pamela Petersen-Crair & Michael Crair John Philbin

Pamela Petersen-Crair & Michael Cr John Philbin Barbara Pine & Lawrence Dowler Joan P. Platner Sheila Porter Elizabeth & Thomas Pugh Mary & Ronald Repetti Marianne Roach

Frances Roberts Lisa & Michael Rogers Pauline & Stanley Roth Elizabeth B. & Richard L. Rubin Sandra Ruoff

Dorothy G. Ruotolo Letty M. Russell & Shannon Clarkson Marilyn & Joseph Russo Barbara K. & John G. Ryden

Susan & Russell R. Santora Jennifer Y. & James M. Schaffer Doris & Robert Schaper Janet Shoemaker

Joan D. & John R. Shrewsbury Tina & Joel Silidker Lois Smith & Greg Seaman

Susanna V. & Patrick M. Smith Veronica Soell Barbara & James Solomon

Stephanie Spangler & Robert
Shulman

Priscilla B. Sperry Shulamit Sterman Daphne & John Stitt Elsa L. Stone & Steven Wolfson Diana Stovall Angelina Strano & Boris Mizhen Ann Street & Tedman Zuse Judith D. & John J. Sullivan Patricia Sullivan Rosemary & J. Michael Sulzbach Joan M. & William J. Summa Virginia & Keith Swartz LeMoyne & Benjamin Sylvester Lisa & Thomas & Lisa Takoudes Susan & Peter Tattersall Judy & Jerry Theise Linda & Lee S. Titus Patricia Turner & Thomas Jesen Antoinette Tyndall Maryann & Anthony Valentino Jane & Frank von Holzhausen Linda Waldman & Howard Sommer Mary Wallace Amanda & William E. Wallner Nancy Wardell Diane E. & Glenn A. Warr Suzanne S. & Timothy F. Waters Susan & Louis Weady Linda & Jeffrey Weber Barbara & John Wells Sandra M. & Richard F. Whelan Robert & Kathleen White Jane White-Lewis & Richard Lewis Andrea S. & Gordon K. Whiteman Mary & Jesse Whittemore, Jr. Jennifer Willcox Bonnie & Thomas Williams Ada Wilson

#### **GUILFORD ABC SPONSORS**

Carol & Fred S. Wright

Donna & Joel Zemke

#### **CORPORATE SPONSOR:**

The Guilford Savings Bank

#### **COMMUNITY SPONSORS:**

The Guilford Community Fund
The Guilford Foundation
The Guilford Newcomers' Club
The Guilford Civic Women's Club
Lennie and Joe's Fish Tale
The Stuart M. Low Fund
The Estate of Milton S. Marcus
Charitable Gift Fund

#### **COMMUNITY SUPPORTERS:**

American Carting Company/
Richard Morrow
College Bound of Guilford
Ellen Levine Ebert, Portrait
Photography
Guilford Food Center
Page's Hardware
Gisella Weissbach-Licht, Master
Gardener
Christensen Landscape
Company/ David Christensen





Opening the door to greater educational opportunities since 1963

Guilford ABC Program P.O. Box 140 Guilford, CT 06437

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

### THE SECRET GARDEN TOUR IS BACK!

June 14, 2014 will mark the 18th year of this Guilford ABC benefit New This Year: Secret Garden Marketplace

## Hole in the Wall: Upgrades and Applause

Guilford's Hole in the Wall at 35 Boston Street, has had a record year under the capable leadership of Patty Sullivan. To celebrate its success, and to continue to make this consignment and resale shop a comfortable place for customers and consignees. Guilford ABC's Board of Directors has allocated funds for a number of upgrades to the selling space. Planned changes will include moving one counter to allow for more merchandising space, an eye-catching new color for the walls, a new rug, updating dressing room curtains and the addition of new stainless steel display racks. Loval customers of Hole in the Wall know that the real secret to the shop's success is its cadre of wonderful volunteer staffers. According to Patty Sullivan, "They are very giving and dedicated, and

they provide stability and continuity at

the shop." She noted that "Many regular, loyal customers come in specifically to see and chat with these lovely, bright individuals, and of course they find wonderful new bargains while they're there." Special thanks to each and every volunteer, and special applause to those



Celebrating HITW 40th Anniversary

who volunteer more than one time a week. That group includes Bette Beauvais, Terri Bryant, Harriet Grabo, Louise Odermatt, Sally O'Such, Priscilla Passas and Emma Stevenson. We thank you for helping to make Hole in the Wall such a special place.

A volunteer appreciation party was held on Sunday morning, April 27th at the shop before business hours began. All volunteers and board members were welcomed for good food, lively conversation and some surprise thank you gifts for the wonderful staffers. Hole in the Wall, where new merchandise arrives every day, is open seven days a week: Monday through Friday, 10 am to 5pm; Saturday, 10 am to 4 pm; Sunday, noon to 4 pm.